Dr. John A. Bernard, Jr.
Director of Reactor Operations
Massachusetts Institute of Technology
Research Reactor
MITNRL-NW12
138 Albany Street
Cambridge, Massachusetts 02139

SUBJECT: NRC INSPECTION NO. 50-20/98-203

Dear Dr. Bernard:

On December 10, 1998, the NRC completed an inspection at the MIT research reactor. The enclosed report represents the results of that inspection.

No safety issues were ide No response to this letter is required.

Sincerely,

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY:

Seymour H. Weiss, Director
Non-Power Reactors and Decommissioning
Project Directorate
Division of Reactor Program Management
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

Docket No. 50-20

Enclosure:

NRC Inspection Report No. 50-20/98-203

cc w/enclosure: See next page

DISTRIBUTION:

E-MAIL

CBassett SHolmes

TBurdick PIsaac

PDoyle MMendonca

WEresian TMichaels

HARD COPY
Docket File 50-20

DMatthews
SWeiss

EHylton PDND r/f AAdams TDragoun

BDavis (Form only) (05-A4)

PDND:PM PEND:RI & PDND:LA PDND:D/
AAAA TDragoun Electron Sweiss
1/2/99 1/2/99 1/28/99 2///99

OFFICIAL RECORD COPY

DOCUMENT NAME: G:\SECY\DRAGOUN\IR50-20

9902090220 990201 PDR ADDCK 05000020 PDR MARG FILE CENTER COPY



UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

February 1, 1999

Dr. John A. Bernard, Jr.
Director of Reactor Operations
Massachusetts Institute of Technology
Research Reactor
MITNRL-NW12
138 Albany Street
Cambridge, Massachusetts 02139

SUBJECT: NRC INSPECTION NO. 50-20/98-203

Dear Dr. Bernard:

On December 10, 1998, the NRC completed an inspection at the MIT research reactor. The enclosed report represents the results of that inspection.

No safety issues were identified. No response to this letter is required.

Sincerely,

Seymour H. Weiss, Director

Non-Power Reactors and Decommissioning

Project Directorate

Division of Reactor Program Management Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

Docket No. 50-20

Enclosure:

NRC Inspection Report No. 50-20/98-203

cc w/enclosure: See next page

cc:

City Manager City Hall Cambridge, MA 02139

Assistant Secretary for Policy Executive Office of Energy Resources 100 Cambridge Street, Room 1500 Boston, MA 02202

Department of Environmental Quality Engineering 100 Cambridge Street Boston, MA 02108